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"Chinese Language and Culture" course

The course has started from January 8th. It takes place every Thursday until
March 12th. 16 people (from junior high school students to middle age people)
are attending the program enthusiastically.

The lecturer of this course is Mr.Minoru Kakehata, who is a professor of
“Reitaku University” and an executive director of “The Institute for China-
Japan Culture Study”. In the first half of the course we learn Chinese language.
Mr.Kakehata encourages the participants “If you can speak Chinese, you can
make friends with Chinese people easily, they are everywhere all over the world,
so during this course please do your best to master Four Tones of Chinese and
pronunciations.”

In the latter part of the course we will learn Chinese culture and history.

Optional programs are prepared at the beginning of each course. In the first
three session, we learned Tai chi from Mr.Shengyu Li who is a professor of
Beijing Normal University. (At present he is teaching Chinese at Asia University
and learning Japanese with LLJ volunteer at MISHOP.) After Tai chi, more
programs are coming. Introduction to the Chinese tea, a recital of the Chinese
instrument “Erhu” and talk event by Chinese exchange students.
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Students of UFS from South Africa joined our English Lounge

On January 13th, 6 students from the University of the Free State in
South Africa, visited our English Lounge. They came to Japan as part of
ICU(International Christian University)’s program. First of all they watched
a video which introduces MISHOP and then joined the English lounge. Our
members asked a lot of questions about South Africa and enjoyed the mutual
interactions in English. The students were also happy to have this kind of
opportunity with Japanese people.
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We learned Tai chi during the course of “Chinese Language and Culture”. 10
participants followed the movements of the teacher, Mr.Ri Seiu with his kind
instructions, “Relax” “Move like drawing a circle” “Don’t stop moving”. We did
the exercise for about 1 hour and we could see the effectiveness. In spite of its
slow movement, it was obvious our body got warmer. While we are doing Tai
chi, some Chinese people were learning Japanese from our volunteer members.
At MISHOP friendship exchanges between Chinese and Japanese people are
taking place as usual.



